
 

 

 

Dear Parents, Carers and Students, 

 

We have come to the end of a very busy term and I cannot believe how quickly the 
time has passed! I am sure that students and teachers are all looking forward to 
having some time to refresh and renew over the break. 
 
Three-Way Interviews 
We had an excellent turn-out for our Three-Way Interviews last week. Teachers 
appreciated the opportunity to meet with parents and their students to discuss 
current progress and future goals. If you have not had a chance to meet with your 
child’s teacher yet, please arrange a meeting early next term. I encourage all parents 
and carers to maintain regular contact with teachers throughout the year.  
 
Absentee Notes 
I would just like to remind parents and carers that, if your child is absent from school, 
you are required to send a signed note to the class teacher within three school days 
to explain the absence. This is a legal requirement and it makes it much easier for the 
teacher if they do not have to follow up missing notes. 
 
Holiday Reading Challenge 
To help encourage students to continue reading in the holidays, we are having a 
Holiday Reading Challenge. An entry form went home with each child earlier in the 
week. Children are asked to read for a minimum of 15 minutes each day and there 
are certificates and prize entries for those who choose to participate. If they read for 
all 18 days of the holidays, they will even get to eat their lunch in the staff room with 
me and have dessert provided! Please encourage your child to enter. 
 
Helmets 
In the interests of student safety, any child that is riding a bike, scooter, or skateboard 
(or similar) to school is required to wear a helmet. From the start of Term 2, students 
who arrive at school without one on their head, will need to leave their mode of 
transportation in the school office overnight and walk home at the end of the day.  
 
Staff Room and Canteen Access 
The staff room is a place for teachers and other staff to relax during their breaks and 
also to discuss school issues. Sometimes, these issues are confidential in nature. For 
this reason, we ask that parents knock on the staff room door and wait if they need 
to speak to a staff member, rather than entering unannounced. If parents would like 
to meet together, you are more than welcome to use the tea and coffee making 
facilities in the school hall. Likewise, for security and health reasons, parents are not 
allowed in the school canteen, unless rostered on for parent help. If you need to 
speak to Rosemary, please knock on the staff room door, or the canteen shutters. 
 
Mother’s Day Raffle 
The P & F is holding a Mother’s Day raffle again this year. A note and tickets will be 
going home at the start of Term 2. In the meantime, they are looking for donations 
of prizes, so please keep an eye out for suitable items over the holidays. 
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Upcoming Dates 

April 2017 
Thurs, 6 April:    

 Good Fri Liturgy Yrs1-6 8.45am 
Fri, 7 April:   

 Easter Sun Liturgy Yrs 2&5 8.45am 

 Last day of Term 
Mon, 24 April:   

 Pupil Free Day 
Tues, 25 April:   

 ANZAC Day Holiday 
Wed, 26 April:   

 First Day of Term 2 

 ANZAC Ceremony 11am 
Fri, 28 April 

 P & F Meeting 1.15pm in Library 

May 2017 
Mon-Fri, 1-5 May:    

 Yr 6 Camp @ Geraldton 
Tues-Thurs, 9-11 May 

 NAPLAN Yrs 3 & 5 
Fri, 12 May:    

 Mothers’ Day Liturgy 8.45am 

 Mothers’ Day Raffle Drawn 
Mon, 15 May 

 Board Meeting 7.30pm 
Fri, 19 May 

 Yr 1 Assembly 2.30pm 
Mon, 22 May 

 Bookfair  
Wed, 24 May 

 Our Lady Help of Christians 
Mass 9am 

Thurs, 25 May 

 Sorry Day Liturgy 8.45am 
Fri, 26 May 

 Lightning Carnival (Yrs 4-6) 
Wed, 31 May:    

 Crazy Hair & Sock Day for 
Lifelink 

 Book Swap 
 
St John the Baptist Parish Moora 

Weekend Masses: 

1st, 2nd, 3rd & 5th Saturday 6.30pm 
4th Sunday 10.30am 

Mass this weekend – Saturday  
6.30pm 

Weekday Masses:  
Wednesday - 5.30pm & Friday  -  8am  

 



 

Pupil Free Day in Term 2 
We will be having a pupil free day on Friday, June 2nd (Week 6 of next term). The staff will be attending professional 
learning about protective behaviours, with a view to implementing a program within the school addressing topics such 
as student safety, managing personal relationships and personal privacy. This pupil free day means it will be a 4-day 
weekend, as Monday, June 5th is the WA Day Public Holiday. 
 
Website Competition 
We had a total of seven entries into the school website competition that went home with the last newsletter. As there 
were eleven prizes, each entry received one circus discount voucher and four of them received a second one. Thank 
you to those who entered. If you haven’t had a chance to look at our new website, please check it out over the holidays. 
You will find a lot of useful information, 
including the canteen menu, uniform shop 
order form, newsletters, term calendar and 
term dates. www.sjsmoora.wa.edu.au  
 
I wish you all a very happy Easter season and an 
enjoyable and restful holiday. School begins 
again for students on Wednesday, April 26th. 

 

God bless 

Lisa Gallin 

Principal  

 INTERSCHOOL SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

A massive congratulations to the children who represented St Joseph’s and participated in the M.D.S.S.A Interschool 

Swimming Carnival last Friday. All children showed awesome levels of sportsmanship towards each other and 

swimmers from other schools.   It was a nail biting event where we finished 2nd behind Wongan Hills District High 

School but took out the Handicap Shield which is based on performance relating to school’s performance. An 

absolutely huge achievement for St Joseph’s! 

 
Congratulations to the following swimmers on their outstanding achievements.  

Hunter Even      Year 6 Runner up Boy 

Nathan Cameron  Year 5 Champion Boy  

Hayley Bezuidenhout Year 5 Runner Up Girl 

A big thank you to our parents who helped out on the day! Without your support – events such as these would not 

happen. Thank you also to the parents who helped out at our swimming trials and our faction carnival earlier in the 

term.  

Mrs Monaghan & Mrs Trevaskis – Sports Department  

 

      KISS ‘N DRIVE 
Thank you to all the parents who have been using our Kiss and Drive zone over the last few weeks. It 

has proven to be an efficient and quick way to collect children after school. Thank you also for 

remembering to use our school carpark, rather than Dandaragan Street, for parking if you are coming 

into the school. 

 
  

 

STUDENT BIRTHDAYS 

Teachers have requested that if you are sending in a birthday treat to celebrate your child’s birthday, that it is 

individually portioned (eg. cupcakes, biscuits, pre-cut slice, etc). This will make it easier for the students to eat and 

also save the teacher from needing to use a knife in the classroom. Please also check with the class teacher to 

ascertain if there are any food allergies  you need to be aware of and to check the class numbers so that every child 

can enjoy the celebration. 

 

http://www.sjsmoora.wa.edu.au/


 

 

Look What’s Happening in the Year 2 Room 

We thought that after the swimming carnival, our excursion to the comedy show The Listies and our assembly in 
week 6 (where we presented a showcase of our history unit Then and Now), that we would settle down to quiet 
work in Room 5.  

However, we hadn’t counted on the mischievous comings and goings in our class around St Patrick’s Day! The clues 
we found suggested a mythical leprechaun had visited. Therefore, during our Design and Technology lesson we did 
something about it! After researching the characteristics of a leprechaun, we designed and built leprechaun traps. 
We tried to trick it with rainbows, pots of gold, rosehip and self-operating traps. We didn’t manage to catch it THIS 
year – but the mischievous messages we found the next school day, challenging us to “better luck next year”, 
prompted us to research further and then think about how we might improve our traps. We wrote up our evaluations 
and made short videos explaining how our traps had been supposed to work. We have a few ideas for next year – 
including just inviting him to dinner instead of trapping him!  

Since then we have been busy making a collection of interesting words to replace overused words; practicing our 
tripod pencil grip; studying snails; telling time to the half and quarter hour; and creating artworks in our Religion 
topic Just Like Jesus. Year 2 would like to wish you all a safe and joyous school holiday and Easter!  

 

 

Mrs Danielle Jack  

 

Easter Mass Times for St the Baptist Catholic Parish 
Thursday, 13th April The Lord’s Supper 6pm Mass, Moora 
Friday, 14th April Passion of the Lord 3pm, Moora 
Saturday, 15th April Easter Vigil Mass 6.30pm, Moora 
Sunday, 16th April Easter Sunday Mass 8am, Badgingarra 
Sunday, 16th April Easter Sunday Mass 10.30am, Jurien 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

A note from Kindy/PP 

Dear Parents Caregivers 

The Kindy and Preprimary classes are after donations of items that can be used in the outdoor area specifically for 
loose parts play. “Loose what?!” you say? “Loose parts” is a term that refers to any material that can be moved, 
carried, stacked, or altered. Loose parts can include natural materials (like sticks, stones, water, leaves, and sand) or 
recycled materials (like cardboard boxes, ropes, fabric, lengths of pipe, or milk crates.)  

Not only are loose parts cheap and easy to find, but they’re endlessly interesting to kids. Unlike fixed equipment, 
loose parts allow children to recreate their playground every day from the materials provided. Items we are after 
are: 

 Cut logs of different shapes and sizes  

 Interesting large stones 

 Large plastic and wooden cable holders 

 Hanging baskets  

 Large nuts, shells, seed pods, pine cones  

We are also seeking an old oven or something similar that is not very large for the mud kitchen.    
Thank you,   
ECE Team St Joseph's Moora  

P & F News 
 

 

 

 

P&F Seeking Donations for Mother’s Day Raffle The P & F  Mother’s Day Raffle  is always a highlight of the P&F 
calendar and tickets will be on sale soon. We are looking for all kinds of gift donations that any mum or relative  would 
like (it doesn’t matter how small or large!) to be handed into the school office before Thursday 11th May.   The raffle 
will be drawn on Friday 12th  May.  

Winter Uniforms Pre-order your winter uniforms now! Plus, get a bit of a discount whilst doing this.  Orders will be 
packed this week by Hayley and Tina.  Attached to this Newsletter is a Pre-order form for Winter School Uniforms 
with package prices to save you a few dollars. You can leave the order form with the money at the office this week 
only.  If you have any questions, contact Tina. 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

ROBINS HOCKEY CLUB C Grade & Hook in2 Hockey 

Robins Hockey Club Training for C Grade will be held Thursdays at 3.30pm starting THIS week at the oval. 
Details for Hooked in 2 Hockey are not available yet but feel free to become a member of our Robins Juniors Facebook 
page to stay up to date with what’s happening.   If you have a child or children in Pre-primary through to Year 7 (both 
girls and boys are welcome) who are interested in playing Hook in2 Hockey or C Grade, please phone or text Natasha 
Butcher on 0428 611 191 to register your interest and find out more.  
 

Ladies of all ages – we are also recruiting team players and coaches for our A and B grade, so if you want to join in 
we’ll see you on Thursdays at 6pm at the hockey oval. For further details contact Suzie 0417950417 
 

 

A F L  A U S K I C K   I S  B A C K   I N   2 0 1 7 
REGISTER NOW AT www.aflauskick.com.au AND Pay Online and have your pack delivered directly to your door!!! 
$65 registration fee AGES PP - YEAR 3 (must be turning 5 before June 30 2017) For more  information contact 
Auskick Co-Ordinator Trish Trowbridge 0458 855 641.  KEEP AN EYE OUT FOR MORE AUSKICK INFO SOON  
 

Tracey’s Horse Riding (Residential Horse Camps Lancelin) 
We cater for riders and beginners from 5y/o to 16 y/o with horses and ponies to suit.  We have 2 riding lessons per 
day, lunch time and evening activites and lots of hands on experiences.  We do trail rides and jumping for the more 
experienced and lots of balance and coordination type activities.  All meals are home cooked and the instructor is 
qualified and experienced with a WWC Card. Week 1 Sunday 9th April – Thursday 13th April and Week 2 Monday 17TH 
April to Friday 21st April.  For more info phone Tracey Coussens 0417 182200 

http://www.aflauskick.com.au/


 

 
 

MOORA MAVERICKS JUNIOR FOOTBALL 
Training is up and running for Juniors on Thursdays from 4 – 5.15pm with our coach Neville Topham.Our 
first game is on the 9 th April in Jurien Bay. Nippers is for children in Yr  4 – 7 (year 3 if discussed with the 
coach). All players must register online before they are allowed to play, reg.sportingpulse.com.   Code of 
conduct and registration papers are due back before the first game.   Uniform orders are also due ASAP, 
and the club encourages all players to have a Mavericks shirt.   Please wear suitable clothes to training, 
no school uniforms.  For more information please contact Melissa Cameron 0458696916.  

 
MOORA HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

The Moora Historical Society announces that the Moora Museum will be opening each Sunday from 2 nd 
April 2017 from 10.00am-3.00pm.  Entry $5.00 includes Devonshire Tea, Scones, Jam and Cream.  For 
special openings for groups etc phone 0447511372 
 

The Moora Historical Society Berkshire Valley Festival Saturday 29 th April 2017 10.00am to 4.00pm Entry 
$5.00 Children Free.  The unique heritage building of James Clinch will be open to the public.  Stalls, 
Morning and Afternoon Teas and Sausage Sizzle.  Teddy Bears Picnic for the Children Best Dressed Teddy 
Competition Contact 96511372 or 96518060.  
 
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

 PRE ORDER FORM WINTER UNIFORMS  
April 2017   

 UNIFORM SHOP  
    Sz    

Pack 1 $84  
RRP $88.50  

Jacket  
Polo Shirt   

Pants  

  Size:  
4-16  

(pants also in sz 2)  

Pack 2  
$75  

RRP $80.50  

Fleece 
Jumper  

Polo Shirt  
Pants  

  Size:  
4-16  

(pants also in sz 2)  

Pack 3  
$58  

RRP $61  

Jacket  
Pants  

  Size:  
4-16  

(pants also in sz 2)  
  

Pack 4  
$50  

RRP $53  

Fleece 
Jumper  
Pants  

  Size:  
4-16  

(pants also in sz 2)  
  

Name:  
Class:  
Ph #:  

Total:  
Money 
included:  

  Office use only  
Paid:  
Delivered:  
Inventory:  

  
 This form is for parents/carers to pre-order your childs/childrens winter uniform.   

 Order now and it will be packed on Friday morning the 7th of April. Leave form & $$ at front office 
please.  

 If an item is not in stock then we will order it and get it to you on the first day back in Term 2.   


